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President’s Letter 

 
If it seems we aren’t doing anything club related – you are right.  Personally, I 
needed some downtime to take care of myself and relax.  Spending a few days at 
Penmerryl Farm B&B near Stuarts Draft was a wonderful break.  A bit disappointing 
was the condition of the facilities as it appears to be lacking general upkeep and 
attention.  While the setting was beautiful and lots of places to see and do in the 
area, I’m afraid I would not be honest if I recommended it for a getaway.  I did get 
to bait a hook and cast my 20 yr old rod in a beautiful lake.   Didn’t matter to me if I caught anything (which I 
didn’t) – it was just relaxing fun. 
 
We will not be having a meeting in July – instead will be working on an August meeting with a club speaker so 
stay tuned.   Anyone interested in heading up a drive in the meantime, please let me know and we will get the 
word out. 
 
We will also be looking to set a workday for building hazards sometime in the August September timeframe so 
charge up your portable drills and keep an eye out for a date.  
 
Meanwhile, stay cool and enjoy your summer! 
 
Daphne  

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Please Note:  

There was no scheduled JRDA 

meeting for the month of June, 

therefore no meeting minutes or 

treasurer’s report. 

Welcome New Members! 

Kelly Smith 

Katherine Cook 

Daphne, Tom, Sam and Spec participate in the Ashland July 

4th Parade! 
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Official Business 
Marc h 27, 2017 

By: And y Marc oux – www.Coac hmansDelight.c om  

 

I’ve been on “official business” in South Carolina for 
the past four days, at the Windsor Trace CDE and 
Combined Test. Well, it was semi-official business. 
As a combined driving judge, I have to attend a 
judges’ clinic at least every three years to maintain 
my judging license with the ADS. So I got to be a 
clinic attendee for a change! 

The clinic serves to refresh and brush up on our 
skills as judges or technical delegates and bring new 
officials along into the sport. There are quite a few advantages to having a clinic at an actual live 
event, rather than as a closed clinic just about the judges. We are able to be flies on the wall for all 
aspects of an event from organizing, to scoring, and of course, the very “real world” scenarios that 
come up at every event. 
I’m not sure we were so effective at the low-profile aspect of observing unnoticed since we were 
required to dress as we would if we were actually judging the event. While we assured all that we 
talked to that we had no official role at the event, it still must have been a bit intimidating for 
competitors to see a squad of judges sitting by the ring as they drove. 

Marcie Quist led the judge’s clinic while Keith Yutzy was the point man for the technical delegates. We 
all met at Shelly Temple’s farm on Thursday before the event for a special session on driving pairs. 
Each of us drove a test, while the others discussed the judging of the test. This was a great opportunity 
for those officials with limited experience with driving pairs. Friday we moved on to Lisa Singer’s 
Courage to Lead Farm for the combined test, followed by the CDE over the weekend. 

One of the best things that the live event gave us was the opportunity to discuss, question and debate 
what was unfolding in front of us. As we sat ringside we focused on specific aspects of judging, rather 
than simply scoring a bunch of tests. For one group of drivers, we would focus only on the positive 
aspects of their drive, while another group we looked only at the qualities of the horse’s gaits. 

It wasn’t just the drivers or horses that we looked at piece by piece, but our own judging and opinions. 
Rather than just calling a movement a “7”, we talked about why we thought the movement was a 7. 
We had to be able to articulate what we liked about the movement that made it better than a 5 or a 6, 
and what we would have needed to see to make it an 8 or 9. 

This deconstruction of judging really allowed us to more fully understand everything that we were 
seeing. We could really take our observations apart piece by piece examining what lead us to the 
opinion we formed, then listen to what the others saw, and how they came to their opinion. 

Much of our focus was devoted to communicating what we were seeing so that we could provide truly 
useful feedback in our comments while judging. It’s one thing to watch a dressage test scoring each 
movement and smugly commenting on what you don’t like. It’s another thing to watch a movement, 
then provide constructive feedback with just a few words that someone can use to improve their 
performance. 

http://www.coachmansdelight.com/
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With that in mind, we watched a division focusing only on the words we’d use for feedback. We had to 
comment on every movement, but with only one or two words, and we could only re-use a word once 
on the test. Talk about stretching out those 
vocabulary muscles! 

Of course being a combined driving judge involves 
more than just judging dressage. There are dozens 
of decisions made every day of the event from the 
briefing of volunteers to scheduling the order of go 
to keep the event running smoothly. We had full 
access to all of the behind the scenes action at the 
event. 

The official judges (Francois Bergeron and Kail 
Palmer-Miller) and technical delegate (Debbie 
Bevan) for the event took time each day to talk with 
us to share their observations. They told us how they 
chose to handle various situations, and what lead them to make those decisions. We attended all of 
the briefings for drivers and volunteers paying attention to what was effective, and discussing what we 
may have added. 

The event organizers were great. Hosting a back to back combined test and CDE is one hell of a lot of 
work. Can you imagine doing that with a dozen extra officials crawling around the event looking at 
every single aspect of the event? 

These clinics are an obligation for licensed officials, but the weekend hardly felt like any sort of a 
chore. Instead, it felt more like, “Hey, let’s get together to watch this event.” We got to ask questions, 
share experiences and tell all the stories that come out of being officials at events like this one. I think 
everyone came away with more insight and experience to carry forward. 

Cheers to everyone who made this possible! 
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Calendar of Events & Notices  

Date Event Location 

22-23 July 

Marco Freund CDE Clinic Dressage and Cones – Belle Grey Farm, 
Upperville, VA. All levels welcome! Contact Marco Freund for more 
information or to register. 727-853-5595 
 

Local & Regional 

29-30 July 

Marco Freund CDE Clinic Dressage and Marathon Obstacles – Belle Grey 
Farm, Upperville, VA.  All Levels Welcome! Contact Marco Freund for more 
information or to register. 727-853-5595 
 

Local & Regional 

30 July 

Chesapeake Combined Test – Stafford Carriage Driving, Chesapeake City, 
MD. Training, Preliminary, Intermediate, FE1* and Advanced. Judge: FEI 
Rochelle Temple. Suzy Stafford Available for lessons if interested. Contact 
ponydrivers@aol.com for more information. 
 

Local & Regional 

5 Aug 
 

JRDA Meeting –location to be determined. 
 

JRDA Sponsored 

9-10 Sept 
Brandywine Valley Driving Club -  Carriage Driving Show and Combined 
Test – Glen Willow Horse Grounds, Avondale, VA.   

Local & Regional 

28 Sept – 1 Oct 
NSL & M 7th Annual Polo Classic – Great Meadow, The Plains, VA. Team 
USA will take on the British Military Team for Founders Cup. 
 

Local & Regional 

7 Oct 
JRDA Cones Rally –Location: Carriage Grove Farm, Goochland, VA. Contact 
Shirley Cauley for more information.  
 

JRDA Sponsored 

10-16 Oct 
ADS Annual Members Meeting at the National Drive. Kentucky Horse Park 
 

National/Int’l 

20 – 21 Oct 
Martins Carriage Auction – Lebanon Fairgrounds, PA – 
www.martinauctioneers.com or 717-354-6671 

Local & Regional 

26-29 Oct 
MARD – Mid Atlantic Drive. Fairhill, MD 
 

Local & Regional 

2018 Sept 
FEI World Equestrian Games. Tyron International Equestrian Center in 
North Carolina. http://tyron.coth.com or https://inside.fei.org  

National/Int’l 

   

 

 

 

 

 

Winter Seminar Volunteers Needed! 

If you enjoyed the Winter Seminar in the 

past and would like to have input or assist 

with a new one in 2018, please contact 

Lynn Legg or Daphne Wood-Lasser. 

Cones Rally Volunteers Needed! 

Volunteers are needed to organize the Cones 

Rally tentatively planned for this fall at 

Carriage Grove Farm in Goochland, VA. If you 

are interested please contact Daphne Wood- 

Lasser. 

mailto:ponydrivers@aol.com
http://www.martinauctioneers.com/
http://tyron.coth.com/
https://inside.fei.org/
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Classifieds 

FREE: 2-wheeled wooden cart. Could use some TLC. 
I removed the shafts already and sanded them. The 
seat in good condition, wheels are in good condition 
as well.  If you 
wanted to, 
you could put 
the shafts 
back on it and 
use it.  Fit my 
14.2 
Haflinger. 
Would be a 
great first cart 
or training 
cart. We are 
moving at the 
end of July, if it doesn’t find a home it will end up at the dump. You pick up. Contact Cristi at 804-386-9328 or 
mini.reef@hotmail.com  
 
 
FOR SALE: Restored 1865 Ladies Phaeton. Contact Daphne Wood-Lasser at spring_hill_house@yahoo.com or call 804-
212-6489 
Ad Exp. 9/1 
 
HELP WANTED: Horse training assistant sought for help with combined driving horses. Grooming, harnessing, and 
cooling out. Opportunity to drive if desired. 2 days a week, hours roughly 3:30 pm-6 pm. More hours may be possible; 
some flexibility with hours and days. Willing to train. Must have transportation and be reliable. Barn located in western 
Charles City, 15 minutes from Richmond Airport. Text Lynn at 804-229-9708 or email at lmlegg@vcu.edu 
Ad Exp. 8/1 
 
DRIVING LESSONS: Lessons are available for beginner through intermediate for combined driving, recreational, and 
pleasure driving. Learn on my experienced driving horse or mini, or your own horse. Come to my farm or yours, cost is 
$35 per lesson (additional cost for travel time to your farm). We are located in Charles City, VA (20 min SE of Richmond 
Airport). Contact Lynn Legg at 804-229-9708 or email lmlegg@vcu.edu  
Ad Exp 8/1 
 
TRAINING: Carriage training for the horse and driver. Mary Clark Lind starts horses to harness and offers lessons to 
beginners & novice drivers. She focuses on a strong foundation through groundwork and good manners, emphasizing 
safety. She also provides tune ups & conditioning for horses that already drive. Mary Clark has been competing in 
combined driving for ten years and has experience training singles, pairs, four-in-hands, six-up, and tandems. Contact 
804.305.2911 or lind@vt.edu  
Ad Exp: 9/1 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:mini.reef@hotmail.com
mailto:spring_hill_house@yahoo.com
mailto:lmlegg@vcu.edu
mailto:lmlegg@vcu.edu
mailto:lind@vt.edu
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James River Driving Association  
14008 Blunts Bridge Rd  
Ashland, VA 23005-7221  
  

President: Daphne Wood-Lasser  
804-798-8787 or 804-212-6489 
Spring_Hill_House@yahoo.com   
 
Vice President and Webmaster: Shirley Cauley  
434-242-0550 Weekends & 434-924-0739 Weekdays  
CarriageImportsMarketing@gmail.com  
 
Treasurer: Candy Thomas  
804-837-6642  
Putn2@yahoo.com  
 
Secretary: Lynn Legg  
804-229-9708  
LMLegg@vcu.edu  
 
Newsletter Editor: Cristi Anderson  
804-386-9328  
Mini.Reef@hotmail.com  
JRDANewsletter@hotmail.com 
 
 
Website: http://www.jamesriverdrivingassociation.org/   
Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/James-River-Driving-

Association-134334716616291/    

mailto:Spring_Hill_House@yahoo.com
mailto:CarriageImportsMarketing@gmail.com
mailto:Putn2@yahoo.com
mailto:LMLegg@vcu.edu
mailto:Mini.Reef@hotmail.com
mailto:JRDANewsletter@hotmail.com
http://www.jamesriverdrivingassociation.org/
https://www.facebook.com/James-River-Driving-Association-134334716616291/
https://www.facebook.com/James-River-Driving-Association-134334716616291/
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